Minutes of the Brierfield and Reedley Area Working Group of the Pendle Community Safety Partnership on the 12th June 2013
Present

Cllr F. Tomlinson MBE - Chair
V. Breaks


Resident 

L. Durkin


Resident

A. Westwell


Resident

D. Myers


Resident

J. Goss


Resident

K. Tomlinson
MBE

Resident/ Crimestoppers



R. Asghar 


Town Councillor

Y. Iqbal


Town Councillor 


PC B. Magee


Police 

Cllr B. Allen


Pendle Council 

Cllr P. McCormick

Pendle Council

S. Ghafoor


Pendle Council 

1. Apologies
Apologies were received from K. Isherwood and Sgt B. Hodgkinson

2. Minutes of the meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th April 2013 were approved as a true and correct record. 

3. Matters Arising 
Witness sign – the sign has still not been removed. It was agreed PC Magee would report this back.
Opposite Wagon and Horses – fencing has been put around to make the area more secure and contacts have been made with owner to sort land out 

Cottages – a developer has come forward and initial checks are being made by the Council 

Bodies in Motion – building is privately owned but the hole in the forecourt is still a Health and Safety issue. It was agreed Cllr Tomlinson would contact Bodies in Motion 
Rats/ Mice posters – it was reported the BRAG Group had launched a project working with the schools regarding dog dirt and rubbish. More information to be given at the next meeting

Four Oaks – extension on planning permission has been granted and the building is secure. 
Empty Property on Bank St – it was reported not much can be done but it was asked if Karen could make contact with the owner. 

4. PACT Update 
ASBO for two years have been granted for two individuals from Brierfield regarding issues around Walter Street. Five arrests have been made on breach of order 

ASB Burnley Rd – working on a closure order for the property and residents are keeping a diary of incidence
Drugs Timber Street – warrant been issued for a property on Timber Street for Drugs. £40k worth of drugs was seized by Police. 

Garages, Heyhead Park – issues with garages around Heyhead Park, a dog has been rescued by the RSPCA and investigation ongoing 
ASB issues – Walter Street Primary School, Sackville Street and Heyhead Park – patrols to be done in the areas
Police changes 

PC Magee reported he will be leaving and John Bailey will be taking over his role. Sgt Hodgkinson has also been moved to work with the Hate Crime Team and the new Sgt for Brierfield will be Tim Hitichan (TBC) 

PCSO for the area will still remain the same:- 
· James Owen, 
· Sarah Jones, and 
· PC Tony Feather

The group thanked PC Magee for all his hard work and the support he has given in Brierfield and wished him good luck in his new role. 

5. Crime Statistics 
	Crime 
	May 2012 
	May 2013 
	+/-

	Burglary in a dwelling 
	1
	2
	+1

	Burglary other than a dwelling 
	4
	8
	+4

	Vehicle Crime 
	4
	14
	+10

	Hate Crime 
	0
	1
	+1

	Assaults
	12
	9
	-3

	Criminal Damage/ Arson 
	18
	9
	-9

	All Crime 
	53
	66
	+13

	ASB
	68
	57
	-11


PC Magee reported metal theft was an issue and other areas were having the same problem
Vehicle Crime is showing an increase and this is due to wing mirror thefts on Halifax Rd
6. Matters of Concern
Skip on Colne Rd – it was reported the skip near Rightways DIY shop was broken and blocking the pavement. 
Kings Causeway – cars parking on the pavement. PC Magee to report back could be an issue for Parkwise. 

Pennine Way/ Crescent – the 20mph zone signs are not noticeable on the lamp posts and it was asked if they could be moved to the entrance of the street. It was agreed Saima would contact Highways 
Halifax Rd – it was reported that vehicles were skipping the traffic lights on Halifax Rd. It was agreed this area would be added to the enforcement day which the police are planning to do. Residents also raised concerns over timing issues on the traffic lights on Halifax Rd. It was agreed Saima would contact Highways
Mansfield Grove – issues were raised over the new street lights, residents feel the light is not bright enough. It was agreed to pass this onto LCC

Walter Street – speeding cars were mentioned as an issue. It was asked if a road safety enforcement could be done outside the school. PC Magee also asked if parking outside the school could be mentioned on the school newsletter. 
Illegal Tobacco/cigarettes – concerns were raised by the Head of Walter Street Primary School regarding single cigarettes being sold to primary school children. It was also mentioned the cigarettes were imported from different countries. It was agreed PC Magee would reported this issue to licensing and enforcement team for a test purchase to be done and also contact the Trading Standards regarding the illegal tobacco. 
One minute silence, Nelson – PC Magee reported there was a minute silence held in Nelson centre for the drummer Lee Rigby. This was not an EDL march. Threats were made to the mosque on Pendle Street but no arrests were made. There was an incident at the Station Pub which was quickly taken control by the police and there were no EDL members involved. 
Brierfield Mosque – it was mentioned threats were also made to the Brierfield Mosque. Police patrols were done around the area no further issues reported. 

7. Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 31st July 2013 at 6.30pm – Brierfield Community Centre 
